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MESSAGE FROM THE 

CHAIRS OF THE SUBSIDIARY BODIES 
 

Scenario Notes 

 

I am pleased to convey a joint message from the Chair of the Subsidiary Body for Scientific and 

Technological Advice (SBSTA), Mr. Tosi Mpanu Mpanu, and the Chair of the Subsidiary Body for 

Implementation (SBI), Ms. Marianne Karlsen, regarding the scenario notes for the fifty-seventh sessions 

of the SBSTA (SBSTA 57) and the SBI (SBI 57), to be held from 6 to 12 November 2022. 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

(Signed by) 

 

Cecilia Kinuthia-Njenga 

Director 

Intergovernmental Support and Collective Progress 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Distribution: To Parties and observer States to the United Nations Framework Convention on 

Climate Change through their national focal points and diplomatic missions accredited to the Federal 

Republic of Germany, as well as to United Nations organizations, admitted observer organizations 

and other non-Party stakeholders. 
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Annex 

 

Joint message from the Chairs of the Subsidiary Bodies 

 

Dear Colleagues, 

 

It is with pleasure that we share with you our scenario notes for the upcoming fifty-seventh 

sessions of the Subsidiary Body for Scientific and Technological Advice (SBSTA) and the Subsidiary 

Body for Implementation (SBI), which will take place in Sharm el-Sheikh, Egypt, from Sunday, 6 

November, to Saturday, 12 November 2022.   

 

The scenario notes have been published on the UNFCCC session web pages for SBSTA 57 and 

SBI 57, respectively. We have prepared our respective scenario notes under our own responsibility to 

reflect on the achievements at, and developments since, the fifty-sixth sessions of the Subsidiary Bodies 

(SB 56) and to provide an overview of the expected work at SB 57 and how we intend to organize it. 

 

The scenario notes offer guidance for working efficiently, effectively and transparently at the 

sessions and provide information on the status of and proposed approach to the work for SB 57 for the 

many agenda items on the provisional agendas, including items considered jointly by the SBSTA and 

the SBI, and the mandated events. 

 

It is not our intention to prejudge or limit any approach that Parties may take, and we hope that 

these notes will prove useful to them in preparing for the sessions and that they will allow us to 

undertake fruitful pre-sessional consultations and adjust the suggested approaches as appropriate and 

guided by Parties. 

 

We look forward to collaborating with you all in Sharm el-Sheikh. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

(Signed by) (Signed by) 

 

Marianne Karlsen Tosi Mpanu Mpanu 

Chair of the Subsidiary Body for  Chair of the Subsidiary Body for 

Implementation Scientific and Technological Advice 

 

 

https://unfccc.int/event/sbsta-57
https://unfccc.int/event/sbsta-57
https://unfccc.int/event/sbi-57
https://unfccc.int/event/sbi-57

